## BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS (Cont)

#### FUTURE DATES TO PUT IN YOUR DIARIES.

PLEASE NOTE THERE WILL BE NO COFFEE MORNING IN AUGUST

Tuesday 13th August; Afternoon Tea; 2 - 4pm.

Thursday 5th September; Whist Drive 7pm.

Saturday 14<sup>th</sup> September; Coffee Morning; 10-11.30

Thursday 19<sup>th</sup> September; History Club; 7.30pm; "The Bridlington Coble a tale of work, sport and romance; Fred Walkington MBE

INDOOR BOWLING TO COMMENCE IN SEPTEMBER

Rates; £8.00ph for residents/£10ph for non residents/£12ph for business etc/ and weddings by negotiation

### Burton Fleming Parish Council News

#### Next Parish Council Meeting

The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 9 July 2019 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.

Burton Fleming Parish Council Annual Accounts
Annual Return is complete. The smaller authority has certified itself as exempt under new rulings which means there no longer needs to be a review by an external auditor appointed by the Audit Commission. A copy of the accounts has now been published online. For any registered elector who is wishing to inspect the financial records for year ended 2019, these documents will be available on reasonable notice from the Clerk, commencing Monday 17 June 2019 and ending on Friday 26 July 2019.

Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following details: Tel: 07542874957.

Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk Landline: 01723 890084 Edition #369

Jul/Aug 2019

## BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER

THIS MONTHS NEWSLETTER IS SPONSORED BY: DAVID & SUSAN WAINWRIGHT

#### MESSAGE FROM REV BARBARA

Dear Friends,

We have just spent a day away at Wydale Hall, the York Diocesan Retreat House. When I say 'WE' I mean folks from the eight churches of our benefice. It was a great opportunity to spend some quality time together, to listen to two brilliant and inspiring speakers, to enjoy the lovely food and to share some different forms of worship. The theme for the day was 'Let your life speak' and we were encouraged to discuss how our Christian faith impacted on our lives and how we can speak to others about our faith and encourage others to explore faith. We are all disciples of Jesus but so often we forget to announce the fact. Revd Jackie gave us the statement 'I am' and asked us to answer the question. It was amazing that not one of us said I AM 'a disciple of Christ'. We were lots of things - parents, workers of different kinds, passionate about certain things (naturally I said 'Blackburn Rovers). I was ashamed to say that I had taken the fact that I am a disciple of Christ as read, but I had not announced it.

That made me think about how folks outside the church know that we are followers of Christ. That statement led me to another. How do we let people know what we believe and why. I think the best way has to be how we behave to and with one another.

Jesus' great commandment was and is 'to love one another' and we are given many opportunities to do this. This made us all think about how we can do this and, of course, first and foremost we can pray for the members of our villages that are not church-goers, we can pray for opportunities to help folks - taking them shopping or for appointments, helping out with some gardening, sitting and chatting with them..... the list is endless, I'm sure we can all find different ways to help.

Later on, our other speaker, Alan, spoke to us about 'crisis' and how we deal with it. He led us into a very interesting and personal time when we had to examine the crisis' points in our lives and how we grew through these times and what we learned from them. One thing we did learn was that we are never alone nor are we left to deal with it all ourselves.

Our Father God sends the Holy Spirit to be with us, we are surrounded with the Father's love and Jesus Christ, His Son, is with us too, so how can we fail. Please pray for one another.... that the Holy Spirit will enter the lives of each of us and bring peace and calm, love and joy and maybe, just maybe, folks may be moved to find out more about 'being a disciple of Christ'.

With love & blessings, Revd Barbara

#### ST. CUTHBERT'S CHURCH Revd. Barbara Hodgson 07734 467174

#### **JULY CHURCH SERVICES**

7th	11am 3pm	Morning Worship with Holy Baptism Holy Communion at FORDON
14th	11am	Holy Communion with Holy Baptism
21st	11am	Morning Worship with Holy Baptism
28th	11am	United Benefice service in the Burton Fleming Village Hall followed by 'Bring & Share' lunch

#### **AUGUST CHURCH SERVICES**

4th	11am 3pm	Morning Worship Holy Communion at FORDON
11th	11am	Holy Communion
18th	11am	Morning Worship
25th	10am	United Benefice service at Rudstor

#### PRAYER & PRAISE

is held each Monday morning from 9am - 9.30am in the church.

There will be a service of Holy Communion or Morning Prayer each Tuesday at 10am

Do come along to
Pop-Ins on Mondays
(except Bank Holidays) at
9.30 -11.00am for a Chat and a
Cuppa and
to meet

old and new friends

#### Please Note:

There will be a PCC meeting on Tuesday 16th July at 2pm in



## AFTERNOON TEA ON THE GREEN

at St Cuthbert's Church on Monday 26th August from 2pm - 4pm

# BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS - JULY 2019 MAY 2019 LOTTERY WINNERS 1<sup>st</sup> Prize; Rob McClaren £25 2<sup>nd</sup> Prize Mr R Knowles £15 3<sup>rd</sup> Prize; Miss C Milson £10 4<sup>th</sup> Prize; Ann Allen £5

JUNE 2019 LOTTERY WINNERS

1<sup>st</sup> Prize; Brian Staveley £25 2<sup>nd</sup> Prize Mick Donkin £15

3<sup>rd</sup> Prize; Kate Mercer £10 4<sup>th</sup> Prize Crispin Blyth £5

BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT - HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL

For a contribution of £1.00 per month you are supporting your village hall which is used for a meeting place for many activities. You can pay monthly, half yearly or yearly. We now have over 100 players, the profits from this, pay for most of the INSURANCE of the hall. The draw takes place every 3<sup>rd</sup> Friday of the month at the Post Office.

Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 for a personal number or numbers.

The May/June Coffee Mornings were again a great success. Thank you to all that attended, and helped with the washing and clearing up. We raised a huge £207 in May and £215 in June for our improvement funds. Going along at this rate we should soon be in a position to apply for funding to modernise our kitchen and toilets. It certainly is the place to be on the second Saturday morning of every month. Thank you for all your donations of bric a brac/books etc for the stalls, and to Elwyn and Audrey who bring produce, cakes etc and run a competition. Please ring Kate on 01262 470556 and we can make arrangements to collect if necessary.

The Bad Apple Play was extremely well attended as usual and made £220 for the Village Hall.

The Summer Whist Drive, with a Strawberry Supper, was well supported and was enjoyed by all and £94 was raised.

My thanks go to all who helped prepare for the two voting days in my absence.

ZUMBA WILL BE BACK SOON. PLEASE WATCH THIS SPACE FOR MORE DETAILS.

#### Regular Events

Mondays 2pm - 3pm; EXTEND - Chair exercise to Music Class; £3.00 including Tea/coffee/biscuits afterwards; Information call Pat on 07732 804805. This is very popular so give it a try!!!!!!

PLEASE NOTE THIS WILL COMMENCE AGAIN IN SEPTEMBER

Tuesdays 7pm - Young Farmers

Sunday 7th July - Private Party

Saturday 13th July - Coffee Morning 10am - 11.30am

Saturday 13<sup>th</sup> July - Dialect Evening with Adam Collier / All tickets sold out

Sunday 14th July - Private Party

Sunday 21st July - Private Party

Sunday 28<sup>th</sup> July - United Parish Holy Communion followed by a Bring & Share Lunch. ALL WELCOME